Loyalist band calls for boycott of Coleraine FC amid sectarian chants controversy
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A loyalist band, Pride of the Bann Flute Band, has called for a boycott of the Coleraine FC Social Club, a site linked to the Irish league football team Coleraine FC, following a series of incidents highlighting sectarian behaviour. This call to action comes after reports that Coleraine FC is limiting the use of its facilities for certain groups, including bands and loyalist organisations, amid controversy surrounding events held within its premises.
Last year, videos surfaced depicting attendees at the Coleraine FC Social Club chanting derogatory phrases such as “F**k the Pope and Virgin Mary,” alongside singing songs associated with loyalist paramilitary groups, including the Ulster Volunteer Force (UVF). The Pride of the Bann, which describes itself as part of the “blood and thunder” tradition of loyalist music, released a statement on social media expressing dissatisfaction with the club’s stance. The message stated: “we cannot support a club which does not support all sections of our community,” urging supporters to reconsider their financial support for Coleraine FC on all occasions.
The controversial behaviour at Coleraine AC has not gone unnoticed. The club launched an investigation into the matter after the initial footage displayed community members singing along to sectarian anthems. The Irish Football Association (IFA) and the Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI) have both expressed concerns regarding this incident, with the PSNI classifying it as a “sectarian-motivated hate incident” despite concluding that no criminal offences were committed in relation to the lyrics sung, as the content did not violate existing laws.
The events in Coleraine are symptomatic of broader societal tensions in Northern Ireland, where sectarian divisions can surface, particularly during sporting events. Political figures have frequently condemned such exhibitions of loyalty and animosity. An SDLP MLA has called for clearer legislation to address hate crimes, suggesting a need for standalone hate crime laws to provide a more robust framework for dealing with incidents like those witnessed at the social club.
Amidst the fallout in Coleraine, similar instances have emerged elsewhere, including footage of individuals on a tourist bus in Belfast singing UVF songs. Such incidents have strengthened calls within Northern Irish society for comprehensive strategies to tackle sectarianism. The societal ramifications are profound, as loyalty to specific cultural identities often directly intersects with community relations.
Coleraine FC, while maintaining that it does not oversee activities during private functions, is assessing its hiring policies, a response that reflects an acknowledgment of the community's concerns and the need for greater oversight to prevent similar occurrences in the future. As the club navigates these complex issues, the future of its social and community engagement hangs in the balance, with increasing scrutiny from both the public and governing bodies in the sports arena.
The call for a boycott by the Pride of the Bann marks a significant moment in the ongoing dialogue around the place of loyalist culture in Northern Ireland’s public life. As events unfold, the intersection of football, music, and sectarianism continues to evoke strong sentiments and highlight the challenges of fostering unity in a historically divided society.
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